Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
August 23, 2004 Minutes

In Attendance;  Pam Miller, Dick Taylor, Rick Upton, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jim Schwerin and Rich Dudley.
Old Business

The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed and approved.

There was no one who was able to accept Dick’s generous offer of funding participation in this year’s NIA conference.  Dick suggested the Friend’s accept the donation and put it in a special fund to be spent on education in the future.  

Treasurer’s Report

 We have $4665 in our account.  

New Business
Dick suggested the group get a more formalized method of keeping track of finances, especially if we intend to apply for grant money in the future.  Jim will look into some computer programs that will help us track our finances.  
Public hikes into the park are on hold until the new regional manager is named .  State Parks is also generating a volunteer data base that will include addressing the liability issues. 
There is a bike ride and trail building day scheduled for Sept. 18.

Park Ranger update
Bids for utilities and roads have opened.  Only 4 bids came in.  The bid will be awarded and it is hoped the project will start in Oct. 
There was a meeting with the company who is putting in the utilities to the gate of the park and they will start work back up in April and hopefully have it done by July 2005.
Rich reported that trail signage is underway.  He presented some of the drawings proposed for information kiosks.  

State Parks hopes to bid out the Visitor Center in January 2005.

The proposed archery range will be revisited next year.
There will be no need to hold a clean up day.  The seasonal employees were able to get the slash piles cleaned up and chipped.

Rick would like to be able to have the newsletter finished by Fri. if anyone has articles to submit.

We discussed the annual Friends picnic/hike which is scheduled for Oct. 2.  We will provide hamburgers and hotdogs and bring grills to the park.  We will ask participants to bring a side dish to share.  

Next meeting will be September 16, 2004.
Meeting adjourned at 6:55p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

